Classified Council General Meeting

Date: January 15, 2015 at 9:30 am
Locations: Elko-GTA 124, Ely–118,

Winnemucca–123, Pahrump–PVC 122, Battle Mountain–BM 4
Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by Melinda Mott at 9:32 AM
Members Present: 

Gim Briggs

Rachel McAnany 

Melinda Mott 
Michelle Phay 
Kandy Scheel
Brenda Wilkie


Approval of Minutes: The minutes for December 18th were reviewed. Michelle Phay motioned to approve, Rachel McAnany seconded. The motion passed. 
Treasurer’s Report: Michelle Phay reported that Amazon will not credit the Classified Council account for the $23.25 spent on the pie plates that did not arrive in time. Amazon credited only $7.00 after the plates were returned. The money for the Spring 2015 scholarships are listed as pending, but their distribution will bring the account’s Available Balance to $2,283.53. The Tony Salvatierra Scholarship Account balance remains at $3,791.23. Gim Briggs made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report and Rachel McAnany seconded. The motion passed.
Site Reports:  

Battle Mountain:  None. 
Ely:  Mary Swetich returned to work on January 5th.
Pahrump:  None
Winnemucca:  None
Elko: 
Melinda’s Mott’s office has moved from the High Tech Center to the 2nd Floor of DCIT where Whitney Zulim sat. Whitney’s office is now in the Greenhaw Technical Arts Building.   
Committee Reports:
Bylaws:  


No Report

Events / Fundraisers:    
No Report
Grant-in-Aid:   

Kandy Scheel sent an email out to all Classified Staff on December 18th with the deadlines and information on where to get the form and how to submit it. 
Hospitality / Awards:   
Jeanne Long has Dori’s Get Well card, but was told to hold on to it until next week, so she will send it out on Monday. 
Scholarship:   

The Spring 2015 Classified Scholarship winners are Crystie Minson & Melinda Caskey. An alternate was selected in case one of the winners could not accept the award. However, that name will remain anonymous unless needed. Gim Briggs reported that she had talked to Tawny Crum in Financial Aid about the additional Tony Salvatierra scholarship. Financial Aid will begin reviewing applications in February & submit to Gim the eligible candidates. The $600 scholarship will be awarded all at once this semester.
Webpage: 


No Report
President’s Council Report:  Since there were a large number of items discussed at the January 13th President’s Council meeting, Melinda Mott gave a brief summary of the report that was emailed to all of the Classified Staff, highlighting the changes to the travel policy preauthorization requirements and shared governance. 
New Business: 
Petition for the Amendment of the By-Laws to include fundraising oversight under the responsibilities of the Vice Chair of the Classified Council:  Melinda Mott reported that, in order to change the responsibility of the Vice Chair in the By-Laws, it will take signatures (or emailed approval) of 10% of the Classified Staff. Melinda is going to prepare the petition that will be emailed out for a vote.  The petition will discuss have the Vice Chair of Classified Council also serve as the Chairperson for the Events/Fundraisers Committee.
Classified Council Involvement with SGA Fall Food Drive: Melinda Mott spoke about her disappointment in the lack of organization the SGA has had with the Food Drive over the past few years, and this year in particular. Dianna Byers had even gone to their meeting a few months ago and talked with them about deadlines and advertising the event, but those things did not appear to have been taken into account. Mott said, as a listed co-sponsor, when the event goes poorly, it reflects on the Classified Staff as well and that maybe we shouldn’t be involved with it any longer. Michelle Phay agreed with Melinda's disappointment and felt it would be better for the Council to remove itself from the process, allowing SGA to run the Food Drive however they’d like and that it would be a better idea to just make a cash contribution.  
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Michelle Phay made a motion that the Classified Council still donate as they do every year, but no longer co-sponsor the event. Rachel McAnany seconded. The motion passed with one nay vote from Brenda Wilkie. Wilkie explained that, because the group’s leadership potentially changes every year, and the officers may be inexperienced in putting on an event of this magnitude, she felt they would benefit from more guidance and mentoring. Wilkie also expressed concern about the relationship the Council has developed with Albertson’s, who match their donation in turkeys every year for the Food Drive. 
Outstanding Classified Staff Member Nominations: Brenda Wilkie asked if Paula Smith could be asked to send out the email about the election and collect the nominations again this year. Melinda said that Wilkie should ask her and, if Smith was unable to do it, that she would. The timeline remains:

· Nominations April 27th through May 1st.

· Elections May 11th through May 15th.

Old Business: 
Valentine’s Day Bake Sale:  Scheduled for Wednesday, February 11th, 2015.
Duck Race:  Tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, May 6th, 2015, but that date is dependent on the weather and needs to be coordinated with Tony Cortes. The question arose whether the Council would be able to borrow the ducks from the Museum or look into buying their own. Michelle Phay described the research that Paula Smith and Dori Andrepont had done last year and the dilemma of finding ducks correctly weighted for floating down a river. Melinda Mott suggested perhaps making a $40 donation to the Museum as a “Thank You” for allowing the Council to borrow the ducks again. Brenda Wilkie said she would get with Paula Smith and find out whom she’d dealt with at the Museum last year.
Public Comment:   There was no Public Comment.
Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Classified Council is February 19th at 9:30am.

Adjournment:  Michelle Phay made a motion to adjourn and Rachel McAnany seconded it. The meeting was adjourned at 10:04am.
